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The meeting of the W-2186 regional project was called to order by Haddish Melakeberhan at 8:00 a.m. November 3, 2011.  Members attending included: Russ Ingram, Oregon; Steve Thomas, New Mexico; Phil Roberts, California; Tom Powers, Nebraska; Bob Robbins, Arkansas; Vince Klink, Mississippi; Gary Lawrence, Mississippi; Kathy Lawrence, Alabama; Brent Sipes, Hawaii; and Haddish Melakeberhan, Michigan.  Our administrative advisor, David Thompson was also present.
The welcome and introductions began at 8:15 am with Dr. Vance Baird, Chairperson, Department of Horticulture followed by Dr. Doug Buhler, Interim Dean, College of Agriculture and Natural Resources. 
David Thompson, our Administrative Advisor, outlined our project objectives and indicated our midterm report was submitted and group needs to start working on the next five year plan. David Thompson is looking forward to working with the group.  The next 5 year plan needs to be finalized by the 2012 meeting.  We agreed to get together at the SON meeting in Savannah to organize. The proposals are now submitted by the middle of January of each year.  We will polish it at the 2012 meeting and submit it.  Termination date of Sept. 2013 January 2013 is when the new project needs to be turned in.  There is an opportunity to extend for one year if needed but cleaner if we can get done.  The group will look for grants that may support our group in a collaborative project in a seed funding concept.  
Haddish Melakeberhan introduced Todd Ciche, from Microbiology and Molecular Genetics and he updated us on the latest on symbiotic interactions with his seminar entitled, “How Heterorhabditis EPNs arm themselves with insect pathogenic symbionts”.  
Annual presentations.
Russ Ingham (Oregon) updated us on the Globodera population in his region.  
Steve Thomas (New Mexico) discussed the pecan root knot nematode Meloidogyne partityla, and rotation options.  
Phil Roberts (Riverside CA) reviewed root knot nematode resistance grains, carrots, and cotton.
Tom Powers (Nebraska) described his diagnostic barcode for plant parasitic nematodes.
Vincent Klink (Mississippi) presented a seminar entitled, “A Molecular and Functional Analysis of Resistance of Soybean to the Soybean Cyst Nematode” to the Michigan State University Departments of Horticulture and Crops and Soil Sciences. 
Kathy Lawrence (Alabama) review of cotton resistance selections for the reniform nematode, Fusarium wilt, and precision nematicide applications.

Gary Lawrence (Mississippi) elaborated on his hyperspectral work for nematode management on cotton. 

Vince Klink (Mississippi) continued the Mississippi report with the molecular work on reniform identification from soil samples.
Haddish Melakeberhan (Michigan) expounded on carrot, celery, and potato root knot nematode rotations.
Brent Snipes (Hawaii) described the sustainable local food influence on agriculture in cowpea, potato, guava research and announced M. enterolobii in guava.

Bob Robbins (Arkansas) reviewed his variety screening for reniform and SCN to identify resistant soybean lines.
Discussions concluded with thoughts on taxonomic differentiation of species classification. What evidence is needed to separate species; morphological differences, molecular differences, host range, and pathogenicity?

Business Meeting
Russ Ingram served as Chair since Ed Caswell was not attending.

Membership - The group discussed increasing our membership.  David Thompson read the list of members and we noted those that used to belong that were missing. Our email list will be updated and it was suggested we should invite Brian Darby of North Dakota, Saad Hafez of Idaho and others.  

Joint Proposals - The group discussed our project and how it is unique compared to the other 3 projects with cropping systems, discipline, and taxonomic elements.  We will look for funding opportunities to support our project. 

Annual report preparations – Brent Snipes volunteered to write the 2011 report.  Please send reports to Brent.  Include your list of presentations.
Meeting site selections for 2013 and 2014 - The 2012 meeting will be held in Alabama.  We looked at a northern region (Lake Gunther, near the Huntsville airport) and southern region (Gulf Shores or Fairhope near the Mobile airport) were discussed for the meeting location.  Kathy and Gary Lawrence will organize the 2012 meeting. The 2013 site was selected as New Mexico.  Steve Thomas will host the meeting and discussions of meeting in Cloudcroft, NM ensued.  The 2014 meeting will be held in Hawaii with Brent Sipes organizing the local arrangements.
Officers for 2012 - Inga Zasada will rotate into chair, Kathy Lawrence will move into vice Chair and Gary Lawrence was elected as secretary.
We thanked Haddish Melakeberhan for his generous hospitality and we adjourned.

Respectively submitted,

Kathy Lawrence
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